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BPC #16*0198June 21,2016

The Honorable Eric Garcetti 
Mayor, City of Los Angeles 
City Hall, Room 303 
Los Angeles, California 90012

Attention Mandy Morales

Dear Honorable Mayor:

DONATION OF FIVE VEHICLE KENNEL COOLING SYSTEMS, VALUED AT 
$48,181.10, FROM THE LOS ANGELES POLICE FOUNDATION, FOR THE BENEFIT 
OF THE BOMB DETECTION CANINE SECTION, EMERGENCY SERVICES 
DIVISION AND THE LOS ANGELES POLICE DEPARTMENT

RE:

At the regular meeting of the Board of Police Commissioners held Tuesday, June 21,2016, the Board 
RECEIVED the Department’s report relative to the above matter.

i
The Board requests, subject to your approval, that this matter he forwarded to City Council for their 
approval.

I

Respectfully,

BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERS E
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MARIA SILVA
Commission Executive Assistant II
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REVIEWEDTO: The Honorable Board of Police Commissioners
7rT>

Hml£FROM: Chief of Police
£?m&RICHARD M,

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
DATE

SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF NON-MONETARY DONATION

RECOMMENDED ACTION

1. That the Board of Police Commissioners APPROVE the Department’s Report and 
TRANSMIT to the Mayor and City Council for ACCEPTANCE the donation of vehicle 
kennel cooling systems valued at $48,181.10 for Emergency Services Division.

AMOUNT /VALUE:DONOR INFORMATION: ITEMS:

$48,181.10Los Angeles Police Foundation (#069-16) 
Ms. Cecilia Classman, Executive Director 
633 West 5th Street, Suite 1210 
Los Angeles, California 90071 
(213)489-4636

Five vehicle kennel 
cooling systems

DISCUSSION

The donation is for the benefit of the Bomb Detection Canine Section, Emergency Services 
Division (ESD) and the Los Angeles Police Department (Department). The Bomb Detection 
Canine Section will soon take possession of five new Ford Sport Utility Vehicles (SUV) that will 
be placed into operations upon delivery. These SUVs are not equipped with an air conditioning 
system for the rear canine kennel. A dedicated air conditioning system for the kennel will ensure 
proper ventilation and temperature control for the canine. The rear air conditioner will work 
with the existing automated temperature control system already equipped on each SUV. Director 
of Police Transportation George Yamanaka of Motor Transport Division (MTD) has advised that 
the equipment meets Department and City standards, and that it would be in the Department’s 
best interest to have the air conditioners installed. Parts and labor come with a two-year 
warranty from the time of installation, and MTD will take care of maintenance after the warranty 
period. Emergency Services Division has a restricted fund with the Los Angeles Police 
Foundation (Foundation). The Foundation will use funds from this account to pay for the 
cooling systems, installation and labor costs. .

No expressed or implied commitments or promises were made to the donor or representatives 
of the donor. The donor will not receive any preferential treatment, endorsement, or
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recommendation; and the donor is not allowed the use of any Los Angeles Police Department 
(Department) patents.

Administrative Services Bureau has reviewed the donation and determined that it has been 
submitted in accordance with Section 5.467 et seq. of the Los Angeles Administrative Code, 
which provides for the receipt and acceptance of donations to the Department.

If you have any questions, please contact Sergeant Tonya Juarez-Washington, Commander’s 
Aide, Administrative Services Bureau, at (213) 486-7060.

Respectfully,

CHARLffi BECK 
Chief of Police


